ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
14 March 2022
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chairman), Bell, Riding, Sleight, Stott, Ward and Yeo.
Apologies were received from Councillor Widd.
There were 3 members of the public in attendance.

The meeting was held at Etton Village Hall. 
The meeting held a minutes silence for the people of Ukraine.
10/22 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
11/22 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 10th January 2022 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
12/22 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There were no updates.  
13/22 ACTION LOG UPDATE – The Low Gardham defibrillator had been delivered, and an electrician had been engaged to install.  ERYC had confirmed that the damaged kerbstones at the pumping station would be replaced by tarmac in the new financial year.   A jubilee tree would be planted at the pond this winter, as part of the pond works.  An outcome of the application to register the Light Dragoon Inn as an asset of community value was expected imminently.  There were now 54 members of the community WhatsApp group.  The planning enforcement officer had advised that 40 Main Street did not require planning permission to block up a window in a conservation area.  The position previously reported regarding replacing the current street light lamps with LED lamps does not apply to the Parish Council’s heritage lamps.  The whole head of the unit would need to be refitted to accommodate a LED light. at a cost of £350 per lamp.  ERYC had offered to make a contribution, but it was agreed to wait until the scheduled refit in the service level agreement, which was likely to be in the next 2 years.  ERYC would arrange a survey of the potential locations for the new lamps around May, ready to install later in the year.  Councillor Stott was working on the planning application to site the beacon shield in the memorial garden and had asked the Dalton Estate whether the beacon could be relocated to field near the pond.  The Estate had agreed to check with the tenants.  Councillor Yeo was in the process of following up suggestions made by a local historian regarding for the blue plaque initiative, but it was looking increasingly likely that there were no records available showing the location of historical businesses in the Etton.  Businesses will also have moved around the parish, making it difficult to have confidence in locations and dates.  The historical maps, and information gathered to date, might be used for another purpose, such as an infographics board.  
14/22 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPDATES – There were no issues to raise that were not already on the agenda.  
15/22 CORRESPONDENCE – Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

a) Various ,Queen’s Jubilee Commemorative Items

b) Humberside Police, Jan – March, Beverley Rural Update

c) ERYC, Proposal to Adopt Town and Parish Council Charter

d) Lord Lieutenant, Details on Queens Jubilee

e) Cllr Greenwood, Details of the ERYC Platinum Jubilee Fund

f)    HWRCC, YOR Bulking Oil Buying Scheme

g) ERYC, Devolution Update

h) ERYC, Invite to a Parish Council Network Meeting 

i) ERYC, Preliminary enquiry on a community governance review.

and ii) that the Council would inform ERYC that there were no issues that required a community governance review in the parish.  
16/22 PLANNING APPLICATION TO ERECT A CONSERVATORY TO FRONT FOLLOWING DEMOLITION OF EXISTING, 2 TEMPLAR VIEW – Resolved – There were no objections to the application.

17/22 POND SUB COMMITTEE UPDATE – The funding body had accepted the quotes submitted by the pond sub-committee, and would shortly issue a contract that would allow works to begin at the pond.  The Parish Council would incur the initial expenditure and then claim the funds back from the FCC.  Work would be completed in stages over a number of months, and the felling of the trees would be done in an environmentally sensitive way.   The Dalton Estate had agreed to accept the material dredged from the pond, which otherwise would have let to significant disposal costs.  It was noted that the drain at Cherry Corner no longer fed the pond, which would impact on water levels, but that ERYC were unwilling to divert drainage into the pond.   

Resolved – That the Parish Council would record its thanks to the Pond Sub-Committee, for the considerable amount of work required to complete the grant application, obtain the necessary quotes and agreeing to project manage the works.    
18/22  PLATINUM JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS – Resolved i) that Cllrs Yeo, Reading and Holmes would form a working group to prepare for the celebrations ii) that the Beacon would be lit in its current location on the 2nd June at 9:45, a piper would play and refreshments would be served at the beacon iii) that Councillor Holmes would investigate hiring a bugle player and Councillor Yeo would look into refreshments iv) that Councillors Sleight and Widd would arrange for the filling and lighting of the beacon v) the village picnic would be held on 4th June at Laburnum Farm as part of the celebrations vi) the Parish Council would provide celebratory drinks, and residents would be asked to bring their own food and drink as normal vii) jubilee table cloths, and other decorations, would be purchased viii) that consideration would be given to running a “Platinum Pudding” competition as part of the picnic ix) that a flyer would prepared and distributed in the village.  
19/22 COMMUNITY PUB EVENING – Councillor Stott gave an update on the Light Dragoon Inn.  Star Inns and Pubs had entered into discussions with potential landlords on a number of occasions, but these had fallen through.  The pub had been taken off the market so that a routine rent review could be carried out, but would re-listed shortly.  In the meantime, it was agreed to progress with arranging a community pub evening when the COVID restrictions were lifted at the Village Hall.  

20/22 – HERITAGE OPEN WEEKEND – A local historian had advised that Etton would be suitable for a heritage open weekend, which would showcase the history and the heritage of the village.  It would take a number of months to plan, and a team of people to deliver and was likely to be a good fundraising opportunity for the church and village hall
Resolved – The local historian would be invited to the November 2022 meeting to discuss the preparations required to hold the weekend in 2023.
21/22 - TO AGREE ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – i) that it be noted that the following accounts had been passed for payment:

· Clerk – January / February Salary and PAYE - £179.12

· Clerk Expenses -Defib Pads – £39.95
ii) that the following accounts be approved for payment:  

· Clerk  - March and April Salary  £107.92

· HMRC - March and April PAYE £71.20

· Zurich - Insurance Premiums £370.91

· HM Land Registry - OS Survey to register pond £40
· Village Hall – 2022 Hire - £66

· Cartridge Save – £28.27

22/22 – ITEMS FOR NEXT PARISH COUNCIL – Resolved – that the Annual Parish Assembly would take place on the 9 May 2022 at 7:30pm, followed by the Annual Parish Council Meeting. 
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